Eye on the World May 17, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 17, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

Looking back to March 2025, an article by Emma Colton titled "Number of Injunctions Halting Trump Policies Trounces Predecessors by Double" was posted at foxnews.com on March 17, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Nationwide injunctions ordered against the first Trump administration account for more than half of the total injunctions ordered against the federal government since 1963 – data show.

Nationwide injunctions are court orders that prevent the federal government from implementing a policy or law that has a cascading effect impacting the entire country, not just the parties involved in the court case.

- Trump's first administration faced 64 injunctions out of the total 127 nationwide injunctions issued since 1963.
- There were 32 injunctions issued against the Bush, Obama and Biden administrations collectively since 2001 meaning the first Trump administration was on the receiving end of double the amount of nationwide injunctions than his two predecessors and successor combined (according to the April 2024 edition of the Harvard Law Review).
- There were six injunctions issued against the Bush administration.
- There were 12 injunctions issued against the Obama administration.
- There were 14 injunctions issued against the Biden administration.
- Trump's return to the Oval Office in January has brought with it more Than 120 lawsuits from activists, government employees and other targeting his executive orders and actions.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Charles Creitz titled "Senator [Charles Grassley] Warns of 'Unconstitutional' Judicial Overreach Ahead of SCOTUS Showdown" was posted at foxnews.com on May 5, 2025. Following is the article.

Senator Chuck Grassley, R-Iowa, joins *America Reports* to discuss his bill to curb judicial injunctions following a series of legal battles facing the Trump administration.

Senator Grassley told Fox News Digital this week that he remains confident there will be a sunset to the trend of nationwide injunctions by federal judges whose rulings reverberate far beyond their judicial districts.

"Universal injunctions are an unconstitutional abuse of judicial power," Grassley, chairman of the Senate Judiciary Committee, told Fox News Digital.

"Just this past week, a D.C. district judge issued a universal injunction blocking the president's executive order requiring voter ID or proof of citizenship prior to voting in national elections."

That ruling ignores the idea that "judges are not policymakers," he said.

"Allowing them so assume this role is very dangerous."

With the Supreme Court primed to hear a case on May 15 regarding nationwide injunctions on President Donald Trump's order reinterpreting birthright citizenship, Grassley noted the high bench "could and should take action."

"In the meantime, I'm continuing to work with my colleagues to advance my critical Judicial Relief Clarification Act (JRCA) and put an end to universal injunctions," he said.

While some proponents had suggested using the reconciliation process to force through Grassley's bill in a closely divided Senate, that would be prohibited because of the so-called Byrd Rule barring nonfinancial bills from going through the process, according to a person familiar with the reconciliation process.

The May 15 case challenges precedent from the 1898 ruling in U.S. vs. Wong Kim Ark—which defined birthright citizenship in a broad context after Wong, a child of Chinese immigrants, was denied entry to San Francisco after returning from China.

Judges in Massachusetts, Maryland and Washington state issued nationwide injunctions blocking

Trump's birthright citizenship order, while the president defended his move, saying the 14th Amendment section outlining the idea was clearly directed at former slaves.

In March, Grassley first spoke against what he called the promotion of unchecked judicial power after Senate minority whip Richard Durbin, D-Ill., requested passage of a resolution ordering Trump to comply with all federal court rulings.

Grassley responded: "The President of the United States shouldn't have to ask permission from more than 600 different district judges to manage the executive branch he was elected to lead," Grassley responded. I happen to agree with some Democrats that in previous years have said some judges have gone way beyond what a judge should do on national injunctions. I hope to find a solution for that, and I hope that you and I could work on that together."

• • • •

An article by David M. Weinberg titled "The 10 Commandments for Fighting Anti-Semitism Jews Need to Embrace" was posted at jpost.com n May 10, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Reject false equations and homogenizing statements.
- 2. Reject passe partisan lenses.
- 3. Do not hide behind "free speech."
- 4. Do not accept security measures as sufficient.
- 5. Do not hide or let local authorities tell Jews to hide.
- 6. Do not rely on institutions like DEI bureaucracies.
- 7. Do not accept distancing from Israel.
- 8. Do not brook unilateral recognition of Palestinian statehood.
- 9. Do not deny Israeli leaders their inevitable role in the fight against global anti-Semitism.
- 10. Do not ignore the truth about strength and weakness.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Trump international doctrine

- An article by Editorial Staff titled "Despite Skipping Israel, Trump Signals Strong Support Through Abraham Accords Push Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Rich Lowry titled "President Outlines the Trump Doctrine: Prosperity Equals Peace for the Entire World" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Gingrich Blasts Corporate Media for Missing Two

Aspects of Trump's Middle East Speech With 'Truly Historic' Benefits [the Economic Side and the National Security Side]" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 15, 2025.

Trump on Mideast tour

- An article by Staff titled "Trump to Hold Summit With Gulf Leaders in Saudi Arabia, Present Mideast Vision Report" was posted at jpost.com on May 3, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Is Visiting Three of the World's Richest Nations [Saudi Arabia, Qatar and the United Arab Emirates] Here's What's on Their Wish List" was posted at cnn.com on May 12, 2025.
 - Saudi Arabia sealing a US-Saudi security pact
 - Qatar global diplomacy
 - UAE quest for A.I. dominance

Trump trip – Iran

- An article by Anthony Blair titled "Iran's Exiled Crown Prince [Reza Pahlavi] Reveals Biden Betrayal and Why Trump's 'Pressure' Is Best Chance of Regime Change" was posted at nypost.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Carrot and Stick: Treasury Slaps Iran With New Oil Sanctions as Trump Promises 'More Hopeful Future'" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.

Trump trip – Saudi Arabia

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "[Journalist] Mark Halperin Says Trump Wants Three Things [Power, News and Money] 'On Vivid Display During Mideast Tour" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Agrees to Sell Saudi Arabia \$142 Billion Arms Package" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Secures \$600 Billion Saudi Investment Pledge on Gulf Tour" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Flaunts Farm Deal With Saudi Arabia After Trump Visit" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.

Trump trip – Syria

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Trump Tower Damascus? Syria Seeks to Charm U.S. President for Sanctions Relief" was posted at reuters.com on May 12, 2025.

- An article by Rizik Alabi titled "Syrian President to Skip Baghdad Summit Due to Threats on His Life: Syrian Media Office" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Trump Announces End to Sanctions on Syria During Speech in Saudi Arabia" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Trump's Photo With Syrian President Al-Sharaa Symbolizes New World Order Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Trump Asks Syria to Join Abraham Accords, Normalize Ties With Israel in Return for Sanctions Relief" was posted at foxnews.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "'We Want Peace in the Region, Including With Israel': Syrian Official" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.

Choosing a new pope

- An article by Dan Cooney titled "How Does the Conclave Pick a New Pope? [Cardinals, the Senior-Most Clergy in the Catholic Church Behind the Pope, Who Are Under Age 80 at the Time of the Papal Vacancy Are the Only Eligible Electors in the Conclave 135 of the Church's 252 Cardinals Will Be Eligible to Vote Though 2 Cardinals Said They Will Not Take Part Due to Health Reasons]" was posted at pbs.org on May 1, 2025.
- An article by Hannah Brockhaus titled "'Extra Omnes': Cardinals Closed in Conclave Begin the Election of the New Pope" was posted at catholicnewsagency.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Cardinal Robert [Francis] Prevost Becomes the First American Pope, Choosing the Name Leo XIV" was posted at npr.org on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Alexander Smith titled "The U.S. Now Has Two World Leaders They Could Not Be More Different" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Will the First American Pope Stand Up to Trump?" was posted at politico.eu on May 10, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Pope Leo XIV Appeals [to World Powers] for 'No More War' in First Sunday Appearance" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Pope Leo XIV Calls for End to Wars in Ukraine, Gaza" was posted at abcnews.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Malcolm Ferguson titled "New Pope Delivers Speech That Sure Seems Like Shade at Trump" was posted at newrepublic.com on May 12, 2025.

• An article by Matt Walsh titled "The Left Discovered the New Pope Is Actually Catholic and They're Horrified" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2025.

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Flip-Flop: 'The View' Host Approves of New Pope After Learning He Has Black Ancestry' was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Staff titled "Pope Leo Invokes Spirit of Nostra Aetate in Hope of Renewed Jewish-Catholic Ties Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.

Remembering October 7

• An article by Staff titled "Most Israelis Fear October 7-Style West Bank Invasion – Poll Finds" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Marco Rubio to Close State Department's De Facto Palestinian Embassy" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu, Witkoff and Huckabee Meet, Discuss Hostage Release Framework and Cease-Fire Negotiations" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Staff titled "History Will Judge Netanyahu and Trump on Whether They Can Keep U.S.-Israel Ties Ironclad Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Yisrael Medad titled "Mike Huckabee's Visit to Shiloh Marks New Era in Evangelical Tied to Israel Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Harry Moskoff titled "Mike Huckabee Speaks Out on Iran, US Diplomacy and His Israeli Vision Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

American hostage released

- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Netanyahu: 'Edan Alexander Released Because of IDF Pressure, US Diplomatic Efforts'" were posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "A Hero's Welcome: Awaiting the Return of Edan Alexander" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Corinne Baum titled "Edan Alexander Reunites With Family in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "'Welcome Home': Parents of Hersh Goldberg-Polin Share Message to Edan Alexander" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Edan Alexander Reunites With Family at Tel Aviv's Ichilov Hospital" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.

- An article by Dr. Itay Gal titled "Edan Alexander to Undergo Medical Testing Before Potential Qatar Meeting With Trump" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Amichai Stein titled "Trump: 'Without the United States, the Hostages Wouldn't Be Alive Right Now'" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.

After American hostage released – Israel threatens Hamas

- An article by Amichai Stein titled "The Moment That Edan Alexander Is in Israel, IDF Will Resume Gaza Fighting: Source" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "[After Release of American Hostage] 'Things You've Never Seen Before Are Going to Happen in Gaza' Netanyahu Says" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Amichai Stein titled "Trump Not Preventing Israel From Launching Gaza Assault, Israeli Sources Say" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.

Israel – continues their retaliation

- An article by Amichai Stein titled "Israel Issues Ultimatum to Hamas: Deal Within Two Weeks or Expanded War" was posted at jpost.com on May 5, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Permanently Closes 6 UN Schools for Palestinians in East Jerusalem" was posted at nypost.com on May 9, 2025.

Hamas tunnels

• An article by Staff titled "Edan Alexander Was Injured When a Tunnel Collapsed on Him in Captivity; Father Says" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

Wildfires in Israel

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Wildfires Burn 5,000 Acres in Israel, but 'Miraculously' Leave Homes Untouched' was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2025.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel (Unlike California) Saved Communities From Massive Wildfires" was posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Drone Footage Reveals Extent of Jerusalem

Wildfire Damage" were posted at jpost.com on May 8, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel's Fire and Rescue Authority Bans Igniting Fires in Open Areas for 10 Days" was posted at jpost.com on May 8, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Staff titled "Good for the Jews? Inside Christian Zionism: The Rise of Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Uri Pilichowski titled "Are Jewish Leaders Afraid to Fully Call Out Anti-Semitism? Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Dressed as Bleeding Effigies of Bibi, Trump, 10,000 Pro-Palestine Protesters Rally in Madrid" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Brazilian Jewish Group Slams President Lula for 'Anti-Semitic Blood Libel'" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Mark Swanson titled "Europe Poll: 82 Percent Say Combating Anti-Semitism Not a Priority" was posted at newsmax.com on May 13, 2025.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Alex Winston titled "Death of the Fuhrer: Inside Hitler's Final Hours, 80 Year On [His Alleged Suicide Was April 30, 1945]" was posted at jpost.com on April 30, 2025.
- An article by Fern Allen titled "The Women of the Irgun: The Female Fighters in the Zionist Underground" was posted at jpost.com on May 1, 2025.
- An article by James Genn titled "Historical Significance of Six Operational IDF Bases Revealed for Israel's 77th Independence Day" was posted at jpost.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Ariela Ohrenstein titled "VE Day in Israel: Celebrating the 80th Anniversary and Jewish Heroes of the War" was posted at jpost.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Steven Drucker titled "This Week in Jewish History: Truman Recognizes Israel, Russia Issues May Laws" was posted at jpost.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Ariela Ohrenstein titled "On This Day [May 11, 1960]: Adolf Eichmann Captured in Argentina by Mossad" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2025.

- An article by James Genn titled "Authorities Declare State of Emergency in Tripoli, Libya After Powerful Militia Leader Assassinated" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Western Countries Helped Mossad Assassinate Palestinian Terrorists in 1970s Report Reveals" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Pnina Omer titled "Protecting Freedom in Love: Why Prenups Matter in Jewish Marriages Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Blood Transfusions on the Battlefield, Under an Hour to Evacuate: A Look at the IDF Medical Corps" was posted at jpost.com on May 15,2025.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Seizes Arms During Counter-Terrorism Operation in Tammun, Tubas, West Bank" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "'Murderous Terrorism Will Not Break Us': Politicians React to West Bank Terror Attack" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Pro-Palestinian Group 'Unity of Fields' Calls for Police Officers to Be Set on Fire" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

Iran

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Eyeing Closer Tech Cooperation With China, Bypassing the West Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2025.
- A Reuters article by John Irish titled "Iran Warns Europeans That Reimposing Sanctions Could Have Irreversible Consequences" was posted at reuters.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Trump Imposes More Sanctions on Iran After 4th Round of Nuclear Talks" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Presents Iran With First Written Proposal for Nuclear Deal Since Talks Began" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian Official Says Tehran Would Forego Highly Enriched Uranium for Deal, NBC Reports" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Targeting China-Iran Ties: U.S. Sanctions Iran's Ballistic Missile Program Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran's Secretive Head of Quds Force Travels to Iraq Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "France to File Case Against Iran [at International Court of Justice] Over [Two French] Citizens' Detention" was posted at reuters.com on May 15, 2025.

India and Pakistan

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Jessica Rawnsley titled "More Than 20 Killed After Gunmen Open Fire on Tourists in Indian-Administered Kashmir [City of Pahalgam]" was posted at bbc.com on April 22, 2025.
- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Staff titled "'Act of War': What Happened in Kashmir Attack That Killed 26 Tourists?" was posted at aljazeera.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Abid Hussain titled "Pahalgam Attack: A Simple Guide to the Kashmir Conflict" was posted at aljazeera.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "India Launches Attacks on Pakistan After Kashmir Massacre [That Killed 26 Tourists]" was posted at cnn.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by John Hayward titled "India Launches 'Precision Strike' Blitz Targeting Alleged Terrorist Sites [in Response to April 22 Attacks] Pakistan Vows to Retaliate" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "Pakistan Warns Nuclear War With India Is a 'Clear and Present' Threat" was posted at nypost.com on May 8, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Blasts Rock Indian Kashmir, Amritsar as Pakistan Conflict Escalates" was posted at reuters.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "India and Pakistan Agreed to a Cease-Fire" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 10, 2025.
- An article by Rhian Lubin titled "JD Vance Said the India-Pakistan Conflict Was 'None of Our Business' Until Receiving 'Alarming Intelligence'" was posted at independent.co.uk on May 10, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "India PM Modi Warns Pakistan of More Strikes If There Is a 'Terrorist Attack'" was posted at reuters.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "From Missiles to Cease-Fire: How India and Pakistan Pulled Back From the Brink" was posted at theguardian.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Hriday Sarma titled "Trump Reasserts U.S. Role in South Asia With Cease-Fire Between India, Pakistan Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 13, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Vance Says Russia 'Asking for Too Much' in Ukraine Peace Talks" was posted at dailywire.com on May 7, 2025.

- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Putin to No-Show at Planned Ukraine War Talks in Turkey on Thursday, Says Kremlin" was posted at breitbart.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by David Averre titled "First Moscow-Kyiv Talks in More Than Three Years End Within Hours With Russia 'Demanding More Ukrainian Land' as Zelensky Meets European Leaders" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2025.

NATO

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Trump Effect: NATO Rushes Deal to Commit on Higher Defense Spending" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.

Comments about China – general

• An article by Thomas English titled "China's New Sandwich-Making, Shirt-Folding Robot Trains 17 Hours a Day to Conquer Manufacturing" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.

JK Rowling – strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "JK Rowling Says She's Found the Most 'Bat-S••• Gender Identity' Argument Yet [When They Say 'Using the New Pope's Title Instead of His Birth Name Is Exactly the Same']" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2025.

South Africa

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Anna Young titled "American Pastor Kidnapped From Church by Masked Gunmen While Preaching Sermon in South Africa" was posted at nypost.com on April 12, 2025.
- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Nicholas McEntyre titled "U.S. Pastor Josh Sullivan Rescued in South Africa Shootout After Being Abducted During Sermon, 3 Suspects Dead: Police" was posted at nypost.com on April 16, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "South African Court Convicts Mother of Trafficking Her 6-Year-Old Daughter" was posted at nypost.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Dozens of Akrikaners Land in U.S. After Trump Offers Refuge From 'Genocide'" was posted at nypost.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "The Left Tries to Claim White South Africans

Aren't Worthy of Refugee Status" was posted at nypost.com on May 14, 2025.

Argentina – Javier Milei

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Javier Milei Announces Overhaul of Notoriously Open Argentine Immigration System" was posted at breitbart.com on May 15, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Staff titled "Crimes of Rape Have Tripled in Six Years Across Spain" was posted at modernity.news on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Earthquake of Magnitude 6.3 Strikes Crete, Greece Felt in Central Israel" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "British Scientists Find Treatment for Disease That Contributed to Pope Francis's Death" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Politician/media obstruction of Trump's first term was very effective – can they repeat it?

- Looking back to April 2019, a press release titled "[John] Thune: Democrats' Dangerous Precedent Could Disrupt Senate for Decades to Come" was posted at thune.senate.gov on April 2, 2019. (The press release said: "Since President Trump Took Office, Democrats in the Senate have engaged in a systematic campaign of obstruction, pointlessly delaying qualified nominees for no reason other than the fact that Democrats dislike this president.")
- Looking back to November 2024, an article by Devin Dwyer titled "Courts Restrained Trump in His First Term; Will They 'Check' His Power Again?" was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

Continued resistance against Trump

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Tyler O'Neil titled "New Poll Shines Important Light on the Deep State Rising in the Second Trump Administration" was posted at dailysignal.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Judge Boasberg Keeps Getting Assigned Trump Cases Lawmakers Want to Know Why" was posted at townhall.com on May 5, 2025.

- An article by Charles Creitz titled "Senator [Charles Grassley] Warns of 'Unconstitutional' Judicial Overreach Ahead of SCOTUS Showdown [Saying: 'Universal Injunctions Are An Unconstitutional Abuse of Judicial Power']" was posted at foxnews.com on May 5, 2025.
- An article by Thomas English titled "Deep State Intel Staffers Once Again Leaking Classified Information to Stop Trump's Agenda" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Democrats' Latest Anti-Trump Silver Bullet Is Destined for Failure" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Here Are 16 of the Most Egregious Injunctions Barring the Trump Administration From Doing Its Job" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Eireann Van Hatta titled "Trump 2.0 Takes Chainsaw to The Deep State With Historic Cuts of Staff, Budgets" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Will the Supreme Court allow a district judge to derail a president?

- An article by Benjamin Weingarten titled "Supreme Courts Justices Consider Whether One District Judge Can Derail a President" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Daniel Goldman titled "The Judiciaries in Israel and the United States Are Under Siege Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

Lower courts obstructing Trump – is a cleaver scheme

- Looking back to March 2025, an article titled "The Knee-Capping of President Trump's Agenda Isn't Happening by Mistake" was posted at townhall.com on March 21, 2025.
- Looking back to March 2025, an article by Pam Key titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: 'National Disgrace' Democratic-Tied Judges Blocking Trump's Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on March 30, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "[Newt] Gingrich Says Federal District Judges Aren't Just Tying Up Trump, but Another Branch of Government [Supreme Court Case Load] As Well" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 1, 2025.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Another Federal Judge Makes Another Anti-Trump Ruling" was posted at townhall.com on May 7, 2025.

James Comey – was surely not threatening Trump

• An article by Staff titled "Ex-FBI Chief [James] Comey's '86 47' Social Media Post Condemned by White House as Attempt to Put 'Hit' on President" was posted at foxnews.com on May 15, 2025.

Kash Patel – FBI

- An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Kash Patel: FBI Has Arrested Two Leaders of an International Child Exploitation Ring" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2025.
- An article by Victor Nava titled "FBI Chief Kash Patel Turns Tables on Democrat [Madeleine Dean of Pennsylvania] Accusing Him of Weaponizing Bureau" was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Kash Patel Announces FBI Ditching DC Headquarters, Transferring 1,500 Agents" was posted at nypost.com on May 16, 2025.

Tulsi Gabbard – National Intelligence Community

- An article by John Binder titled "Tulsi Gabbard Fires Two Officials at National Intelligence Council as Part of Mission to 'End Weaponization' of Government" was posted at breitbart.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Gabbard Fires Top Intel Officials, Cracks Down on 'Deep State' in Bold First Move" was posted at dailyfetched.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "'Makes Me Livid': [Former CIA Director John] Brennan Explodes Over Gabbard's Purge of Deep State Officials" was posted at dailyfetched.com on May 15, 2025.

Which Democrat is trying to impeach Trump?

• An article by Andi Shae Napier titled "'Dumbest [Expletive] Thing': Democrats Are Absolutely Furious at Lawmaker [Shri Thandedar of Michigan] Trying to Impeach Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Politicians and media – keep saying that people don't like Trump's policies

- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Trump Electoral 'Kiss of Death' Is Just More Democrat Wishful Thinking" was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Matt Margolis titled "Need More Proof That Polls Showing Trump Underwater Are Bogus?" was posted at pimedia.com on May 7, 2025.

CNN – Trump's ratings continue to hold

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "CNN's Harry Enten Says Trump's Approval Ratings Are Suddenly Beyond Expectations" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 16, 2025.

Historical truth – reminder about Argentina's temporary pain

- Looking back to March 2024, a video titled "Javier Milei [Explains] How Import Tariffs [Temporarily] Weaken the Economy and Your Wallet" was posted at youtube.com on March 12, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2025, an article by Luca Ventura titled "Milei Ends Argentina's Deficit After 123 Years" was posted at gfmag.com on Jan. 2, 2025.
- Looking back to February 2025, an article by Hernan Nessi titled "Argentina Inflation Hits Five-Year Low in Win for Milei" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 13, 2025.

Some people – continue to warn about tariffs

- An article by Staff titled "Entertainment Giants Downplay Trump Tariff Impact While Media Push Panic" was posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Beware of Foreign Powers Bearing Gifts" was posted at national review.com on May 12, 2025.

Tariffs – some unexpected appreciation for tariffs

- An article by Gene Maddaus titled "Trump's Movie Tariff Appeals to Some in Hollywood Who Lost Jobs to Foreign Subsidies" was posted at variety.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Regime Media Forced to Admit Tariffs 'Have Little Impact on Prices'" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.

Tariffs - Trump and China

- An article by Lowell Cauffiel titled "Tough-Talking China Could Be Opening the Door to Tariff Talks" was posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "The U.S. and China Announce a Deal to Cut Tariffs, Temporarily Easing Trade War" was posted at npr.org on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'I Think the Chinese Are Really Focused on a Deal': [U.S. Trade Representative] Jamieson Greer Fires Back at Tariff Skeptics" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.

Some good economic news

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'The Coming Trump Boom': Newt Gingrich Previews 'Big Step' He Says Will Reshape Economy" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Misty Severi titled "Treasury Announces US Collected Record \$16.3 Billion in Customs Duties in April" was posted at justthenews.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Ireland Owens titled "Inflation Eased More Than Expected in April, Slowing to Lowest Level Since 2021" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Thomas English titled "'Remarkable Reversal': CNN Stunned as Trump Prediction [About Falling Grocery Prices] Proves True" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Floyd Buford titled "Grocery Prices See Biggest Drop in 5 Years as Trump's Policies Take Effect" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "U.S. Wholesale Prices See Biggest Drop in 5 Years, Flying in the Face of Economists' Predictions" was posted at dailywire.com on May 15, 2025.

Big Pharma – Democrats flip-flop

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Democrats Who Clapped Like Seals for Biden's Big Pharma Actions Do 180 on Trump Drug Pricing Order" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Too many Republicans – are still not helping Trump's popular agenda

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "What Is the Point of Having a GOP Congress?" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 8, 2025.

Washington D.C. mayor – changing her tune

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Virginia Kruta titled "DC Mayor [Muriel Bowser] Pushes Debunked Claim That Trump Used Military and Police to Gas Protesters for Photo Op" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 22, 2021.
- An article by John Loftus titled "Muriel Bowser Finally Gets Smart and Bends the Knee to Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Byron Donalds Turns Tables on NBC News' Kristen Welker After She Presses Him Over 'Due Process' for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at

dailycaller.com on May 5, 2025.

- An article by Matthew Xiao titled "[CBS Journalist] Norah O'Donnell Makes the News as ICE Audits Husband's Restaurant" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Anna Young titled "MS-13 Member 'Antichrist' to Be Locked Up for 55 Years for Savage Quadruple Machete Massacre in Long Island Park" was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Floyd Buford titled "Cops Without Citizenship: New Mexico Law Opens Police Force to Non-Citizens" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 10, 2025.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Bill Maher: Democrats Went From 'Men Can Have Babies' to 'We Like the Terrorists'" was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "DHS Ready to Slap Handcuffs on AOC If She Trespasses or Assaults ICE Agents" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "ICE Arrests Alleged Sex Predator, Kidnapper, Machete-Wielder in Four-Day DC Area Operation" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled "HHS Secretary RFK Jr.: Joe Biden's Border Policy Was 'Biggest Facilitator for Child Abuse' in American History" was posted at breitbart.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Mark Lewis titled "Why Do Democrats Protect Criminals?" was posted at townhall.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "US Attorney for Massachusetts [Leah Foley] Says Interference With ICE Operations Is 'Disturbing' Threatens Arrests" was posted at foxnews.com on May 15, 2025.

The "Maryland Man" is performance art

- An article by Bill D'Agostino titled "CNN, MSNBC Use 'Maryland Man" Lie 506 Times, Conceal Garcia's Illegal Status" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 21, 2025.
- An article by Geoffrey Dickens titled "ABC/CBS/NBC Devote 143 Minutes to 'Maryland
- Man' 12 Seconds to Rachel Morin" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 23, 2025.
- A video and an article by Amy Furr titled "Watch: Bodycam Shows Troopers Accusing 'Maryland Man' Kilmar Abrego Garcia of Human Trafficking" were posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2025.

- A video and an article by Neil Munro titled "Listen to Abrego Gargia's Wife Tell a Judge About His Physical Assaults" were posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Criminal Documents Blow Apart Media Narrative About Migrant in El Salvador Prison" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Democrat Rep [Dan Goldman] Unravels When Marjorie Taylor Greene Presents Evidence That Abrego Garcia Was MS-13 Member" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Kristi Noem Turns Tables on Eric Swalwell as He Jumps to Abrego Garcia's Defense" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

More politician performance art – including "pop-up protests"

- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'They Replaced Law and Order With Performance Art': [Fox News' Greg] Gutfeld Lists Democrats' Most Absurd Tantrums" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'Worst of the Worst': Trump Administration Official Details 'Circus' Surrounding Democrats' Attempt to Enter ICE Facility" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Democratic [Newark] New Jersey Mayor [Ras Baraka] Arrested at ICE Detention Facility, Official Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article titled "Newark Mayor Released After Being Arrested While Protesting ICE Detention Facility He Vowed to Shut Down" was posted at nypost.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "'DataRepublican' Exposes Who Is Funding Leftist 'Pop-Up' Protests' was posted at silverloch.com on May 12, 2025.

Examples of anti-Semitism

- An article by Andrew Lapin titled "Man Burns Books on Jewish History, Including Anne Frank's Diary, in Jewish Suburb of Cleveland" was posted at jpost.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Yossy Gordon titled "Amid Rising Anti-Semitism, Jewish Life Is Surging on U.S. Campuses Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

Anti-Israel protesters – colleges

- An article by Paul Bois titled "Columbia University: Police Arrest Pro-Palestinian Protesters Occupying Library" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Anti-Israel Mob Descends on Brooklyn College in NYC as Agitators Brawl With Police, Get Tased" was posted at foxnews.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Democratic [Arizona] Governor Signs Bipartisan Bill Banning Encampments on School Grounds" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Ben Cohen (Co-Founder of Ben & Jerry's) Arrested While Protesting U.S. Policy on Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

Harvard University

- An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Harvard Bargains With Trump Administration and Loses Another \$450 Million in Federal Grants" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Harvard Begins Funding Itself as University Feels Effects of Trump Administration Cuts" was posted at dailycaller.comon May 15, 2025.

Columbia University

- An article by Greg Norman titled "Columbia University Lays Off Around 180 Staff After Trump Administration Revokes Grants" was posted at foxnews.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Masked Anti-Israel Agitators Who Stormed Columbia Library Handed Out Pamphlets Lionizing Alleged Palestinian Terrorist Bassel Al-Araj" was posted at nypost.com on May 8, 2025.

DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "DOGE Says It Has Saved Over \$1,000 Per Taxpayer" was posted at breitbart.com on May 6, 2025.

Comments – electric vehicles

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Trump Administration Sets Out to 'Fix' Everyone's Least Favorite Car Feature [the Start/Stop Technology in Newer Cars That Shuts Down a Vehicle's Engine When Stopped in Traffic or at a Red Light in the Name of Conserving Fuel and Saving the Planet]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2025.

Covid – general comments

• An article by Josh Christenson titled "Trump Bans Risky (and Controversial) Virus Research [Gain-of-Function Research] That Likely Led to Covid Pandemic" was posted at

nypost.com on May 5, 2025.

• An article by Lawrence Gostin titled "Trump Just Took a Sledgehammer to Our Pandemic Preparedness [by Ending Gain-of-Function Federal Funding]" was posted at msnbc.com on May 6, 2025.

• An article by Robby Soave titled "Donald Trump Restricts Gain-of-Function Research in China, Huge Relief" was posted at thehill.com on May 7, 2025.

Pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Kim Roberts titled "City of Avinger and Camp County Outlaw Abortion in 'Sanctuary City for the Unborn' Ordinances [They Are the 57th City and 8th County in Texas to Take Such Action]" was posted at thetexan.news on May 1, 2025.

Pro-abortion

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Planned Parenthood 2023-2024 Annual Report Reveals Record Abortions, Taxpayer Funding" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.

Transgender – general

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Dan Zaksheske titled "Nike [Show Company] Won't Say If It Is Funding Child Transgender Athletes Study, but Evidence Suggests It Is" was posted at outkick.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "22 Days Later, Nike [Shoe Company] Remains Virtually Silent About Alleged Funding of Transgender Youth Study" was posted at outkick.com on May 6, 2025.

Notice – soft on crime

- An article by Staff titled "Minnesota DA Who Refused to Charge Tesla Terrorist [Is] Now Under Investigation by DOJ" was posted at lifezette.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Staff titled "Why Justice Must Bring the Hammer Down on Every Corrupt Soros Prosecutor" was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Illegal Migrant Who Let Son (age 6) Melt to Death in 99 Fahrenheit Car [in Templeton, California] Was Out on Bail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk

on May 15, 2025.

Gun news

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Fact Check: Teen Vogue Falsely Claims Guns [Instead of Auto Accidents] the No. 1 Killer of Children [the Claim Only Works If People of Voting Age, 18 and 19, Are Counted as 'Children']" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2025.

Texas Republican John Cornyn - has a challenger

- An article by Ireland Owens titled "AG Paxton Leads Senator Cornyn by Double Digits in
 Texas Senate Race; Poll Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Adam Pack titled "Cornyn Goes Full Attack Mode Against Paxton After Primary Poll Scare" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Politicians and media – lied about Biden's health

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Jake Tapper Says White House, Democrats Were 'Lying' All Along About Biden's Health Until Election Ended" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Chuck Schumer Won't Say When He Knew Biden Was Unfit to Serve" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Wolf Blitzer Asks Hakeem Jeffries If Democrats Can Be Trusted After Supporting Biden Despite Health Decline" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "[Co-Host Podcaster] Buck Sexton Tells Megyn Kelly What Surprise He Thinks Would Have Happened If Biden Refused to Debate Trump [He Would Have Been the Democrat Nominee]" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Joe Biden returns to the news

- An article by Jeff Charles titled "You Will Laugh Your Head Off When You Hear Why Biden Waited So Long [107 Days Before Election Day] to Drop Out of the Race [Biden Said They Had Become So Successful in Their Agenda, It Was Hard to Stop]" was posted at townhall.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Joe & Kam's Comeback Mainly Reminds the World the Democrats Have No Bench" was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.

- An article by Samantha Nungesser titled "'The View': Joe Biden 'Wasn't Surprised' That Kamala Harris Lost to Trump, Says He Would Have Won If He Stayed in the Race" was posted at decider.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Old Joe Biden Haunts Demented Democrats as They Desperately Try to Flip the Script to Claim Trump Is 'Losing His Mind'" was posted at nypost.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Democrats Are Getting Desperate, Begging Joe Biden to 'Just Go Away'" was posted at dailywire.comon May 12, 2025.

Kamala Harris

• An article by David Smith titled "Biden Destroyed Harris Bid by Staying in Race Too Long, Top Adviser [David Plouffe] Says in Book" was posted at theguardian.com on May 12, 2025.

Tim Walz

- An article by Joey Peters titled "Governor Walz, Minnesota Lawmakers Roll Back State Health Care for Undocumented Adults" was posted at sahanjournal.com on May 15, 2025
- An article by Staff titled "Revoking Immigrant Health Care Brings Chaos to Walz's Office: Takeaways From Minnesota Budget Deal" was posted at startribune.com on May 15, 2025.

Conservative journalist (Harris Faulkner) – gives advice to Democrats

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "Harris Faulkner Asks Democrat [Former Democratic National Committee Spokesperson Jose Aristimuno] Why His Party Didn't Unveil 'Better Ideas' When Inflation Skyrocketed Under Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 28, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Democrat Guest [Meghan Hays] Tells Harris Faulkner [That] Party Doesn't Know 'How to Talk to Moderates' " was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.

Some Democrats examine their problems

• Looking back to March 2025, a video titled "Stephen A. Smith Destroys 'The View's' Joy Behar's Narrative With Facts in Only Two Minutes [Explaining to Her That Trump's Election Was a Mandate – Saying That He Doesn't Support Trump, but the Democrats Need to Recognize That Their Current Approach Is NOT a Winning Strategy]" was posted at spotify.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Democrats Know They Have Problems – Do Their New Gurus Have Answers? [Or Are They Consulting With the Same People Who Gently Ushered Them Over a Cliff in 2024 Election?]" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.

Is Stephen A. Smith the Democrats' version of Donald Trump?

- Looking back to April 2025, an article by Perry Bacon Jr. titled "Have the Democrats Found Their Version of Trump [Referring to TV Personality, Stephen A. Smith]?" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 15, 2025.
- An article by David Spector titled "ESPN Host Stephen A. Smith Slams Democrats, Says the Left 'Ravaged Our Nation'" was posted at foxnews.com on May 4, 2025.
- A video titled "Stephen A. Smith 'Not Happy With the Democratic Party' [and Said It Would Need to Be Purged If He Were Going to Run for President As a Democratic Candidate]" was posted at youtube.com on May 4, 2025
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Stephen A. Smith [a Democrat Who Doesn't Support Donald Trump] Says He's 'Glad' Trump Won Because Democrats 'Have Played' Black Americans Like 'Suckers'" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 6, 2025.

John Fetterman – undermined by New York Magazine

- An article by Staff (Seeking to Diminish John Fetterman by Revealing His Struggle With Depression During His 2022 Senate Election] titled "The Hidden Struggle of John Fetterman" was posted at nymag.com on May 2, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Fetterman in Alleged Meltdown: 'Why Does Everyone Hate Me?'" was posted at nymag.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by James Kirchick titled "The Smearing of John Fetterman" was posted at wsj.com on May 12, 2025.

John Fetterman – attacks are causing him to lose status in Democratic party

- An article by Jason Cohen titled "'You Focus on the Wrong Things': Chris Cuomo Says Democrats Turning on Fetterman Shows Why Party Has Fallen" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Andi Shae Napier titled "Fetterman's Support Tanking Among His Fellow Democrats; Poll Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "An Isolated John Fetterman Clashes With Colleagues and Staff as He Skips His Senate Duties" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 9, 2025.

Bernie Sanders and Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• Looking back to December 2024, an article by Peter Wade titled "Bernie Sanders Warns U.S. Is Becoming an Oligarchy" was posted at sanders.senate.gov on Dec. 15, 2024.

- Looking back to March 2025, an article by Emily Witt titled "Bernie Sanders and Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez Fight the Oligarchy" was posted at newyorker.com on March 25, 2025
- An article by Ireland Owens titled "Bernie Sanders Says Democrat Party Doesn't Have an Agenda That 'Speaks to the Needs' of Working Class Voters' was posted at dailycaller.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "RFK Jr. Dunks on AOC, Bernie Sanders: Trump Standing Up to 'Oligarchs' With Pharmaceuticals Executive Order" was posted at breitbart.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Trump Signs Order to Reduce Drug Prices, Tells Rest of World to Pay Up" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2025.

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Border Czar Fires Back at AOC Over Department of Justice Probe Remarks: '[I Wish She'd Do Her Job. She's a Legislator, Right?] Why Doesn't She Pass Some Legislation?' "was posted at foxnews.com on May 14, 2025.

Jasmine Crockett

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Stephen A. Smith Blasts Jasmine Crockett for Opposing Trump on 'Everything'" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.

Jasmine Crockett and David Hogg – explain idiotic strategy

- An article by Matt Margolis titled "Did Jasmine Crockett Reveal Whom the Democrat Establishment Has Chosen as Its 2028 Nominee [When She Said 'The Safest White Boy' Referring to Gavin Newsom]" was posted at pjmedia.com on May 11, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled "Two Idiotic Democrats Accidently Reveal Their Party's Brilliant New Strategy [Jasmine Crockett Said to Pick a White Male Candidate and David Hogg said to Pick a Young Candidate Who Will Help Young Voters to Focus on Sex and Having Fun]" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.

Gavin Newsom – is born connected

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- A video and an article by Mariane Angela titled "If You Thought Kamala Uttered One Too Many Word Salads, Then Watch Gavin Newsom Go On About Trade" were posted at dailycaller.com on May 9, 2025.
- An article by Derek Vancuskirk titled "Governor Newsom Asks California Cities to Ban Homeless Encampments" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Newsom Suddenly U-Turns on Free Healthcare for Illegal Migrants" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.

Michelle Obama – people are again suspicious that she will run for office

- An article by Kimberlee Speakman titled "Michelle Obama Says She's in 'Therapy' for 'Transitioning' Into Her 'Next Phase' in Life" was posted at people.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Nesrine Malik titled "Michelle Obama 2.0 the Re-Invention of the Former First Lady" was posted at theguardian.com on May 14, 2025.

Corporate media

- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "NY Times Editor Allegedly Threatened to 'Shoot' Reporter During Heated Dispute Over Harvard Story: Report' was posted at nypost.com on May 7, 2025.
- A video and an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Watch [Treasury Secretary Scott] Bessent Shut Down Democrat [Maxine Waters] Who Tried to Peddle 'Fake News Hoax' [That Treasury Was Giving Out Personal Information] During Hearing" were posted at townhall.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "'60 Minutes' Admits U.S. Government Loses Up to \$750 Billion in Fraud Per Year, Knock DOGE Anyway" was posted at newbusters.org on May 12, 2025.
- An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Legacy Media Cautions Women Against Accidently Adopting MAGA Aesthetic" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An attempt by Harold Hutchison titled "'In the Tank for the Democrats': Democrat Attorney [Julian Epstein] Accuses Corporate Press of Participating in Biden Cover-Up" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled " 'The Media Is Dead': Greg Gutfeld Eviscerates

Press Attempts to Rewrite Cover-Up of Biden Decline" was posted at redstate.com on May 15, 2025.

Obstructing Trump first term – NY Times & Washington Post fake story = Pulitzer Prizes

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

Pulitzer Prizes remain progressive

- An article by Tim Graham titled "The Purely Progressive Pulitzer Prize Parade" was posted at townhall.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "Those Systemically Racial Pulitzer Prizes" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2025.

ABC - "The View"

• An article by Staff titled "Meet Harris Faulkner, the Fox News Host Who Is Bearing Down on 'The View' in Ratings Duel" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 15, 2025.

CBS

• An article by David Rutz titled "Trump Angered by Emmy Nomination for '60 Minutes' Interview at Center of Lawsuit" was posted at foxnews.com on May 7, 2025.

MSNBC - general

• An article by Brian Flood titled "Psaki Bombs: MSNBC's Newest Primetime Program Sheds 53% of Viewers From Key Demo [Aged 25-54] in Second Episode" was posted at foxnews.com on May 9, 2025.

MSNBC - Rachel Maddow

An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Rachel Maddow, Stephen Colbert Spread

Conspiracies About Republicans Wanting to Get Rid of Elections" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2025.

Washington Post

• An article by Editorial Board titled "The Washington Post's Fact-Challenged 'Fact Checker' Is a Propaganda Mill" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2025.

Fluoride

- An article by Staff titled "FDA, RFK Jr. to Remove Kids' Fluoride Supplements" was posted at newsmax.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Florida Becomes Second U.S. State to Take Drastic Public Health Measure Affecting Every Household [Banning Fluoride From Its Tap Water]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 15, 2025.

General interest

- An article by David Duvenaud titled "Better at Everything: How A.I. Could Make Human Beings Irrelevant" was posted at theguardian.com on May 4, 2025.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Marijuana Can Stunt or Even Kill Babies in the Womb: Study [Published in the Pediatrics Section of the 'Journal of the American Medical Association']" was posted at theblaze.com on May 6, 2025.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Major League Baseball Attendance Is Surging, History Professor [at Temple University] Explains Why Storied Franchises, Rule Changes and Even Food Have Helped Baseball Triumph" was posted at sportsnaut.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Timothy Sekerak titled "Tyson Foods Announces It Will Bend the Knee to Trump Administration's New Rules" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 7, 2025.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "House Votes to Cement Trump's 'Gulf of America' Name Change" was posted at dailywire.com on May 8, 2025.
- An article by Melissa O'Rourke titled "DC Economy Takes Gut Punch as Trump Takes Shears to Federal Bureaucracy" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 13, 2025.
- An article by Thomas English titled "Waymo Recalls 1,200 Self-Driving Taxis After Collisions With Gates, Road Barriers" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 14, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Newton [Massachusetts] Public Schools Provides Math Assignment Asking Ninth-Grade Students How They 'Believe Systemic Racism' Leads to

Eye on the World-May-17-25

Incarceration Rates" was posted at defendinged.org on May 15, 2025.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Elliott Davis Jr. titled "The 10 Most Dangerous States in America" was posted at usnews.com on May 6, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

10.	South Carolina		5.	Arkansas
9.	Nevada		4.	Tennessee
8.	California		3.	Louisiana
7.	Washington		2.	Colorado
6.	Alaska	1.	New Mexico	

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Guy Ciarrocchi titled "Democrats Throw Fetterman Under the Bus: Biden 2.0" was posted at realclearpennsylvania.com on May 12, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Sadly, Dennis Prager's teaching is correct. He could even consider a corollary.

U.S. Senator John Fetterman is, tragically, seeing that unfold in a deeply personal way. In the past week, there have been a series of orchestrated columns with allegations from "former staff," "people familiar with his office" and "former campaign aides stating (or whispering behind the curtain) that Fetterman is not himself. He's irritable, stand-off-ish, belligerent, emotional, and stoic. That he doesn't attend his committee meetings.

These were allegations that weren't made in 2024 or even a month ago. They appeared spontaneously across digital, television, and print media – especially on the left.

You don't have to be Columbo to uncover what's going on here. This isn't a coincidence. It's not because it has been a slow news week in Washington of even in Pennsylvania.

And yet, this has been a prevailing topic among legacy media outlets.

There's an audaciously clear power play taking place right before our eyes.

In May 2022, while campaigning for the U.S. Senate, as Pennsylvania's Lt. Governor, Fetterman

[&]quot;Truth is not a left-wing value."

[&]quot;Integrity is not a left-wing value."

suffered a stroke. Throughout the remainder of that election cycle, Democratic politicians, campaign staff, and media surrogates told Pennsylvanians that Fetterman was fine. They told us in tweets, on radio, TV – and they pronounced it with anger at rallies.

In fact, his loudest, most passionate defenders went so far as to suggest that anyone questioning his mental health or stamina was not only wrong, but mean, cruel, and insensitive. One's health (especially one's mental health) is to never be a campaign issue.

Now, these people express "concerns" about his health. They suggest he isn't up to the job or that he's lacking stamina. Or they suggest that he's either too emotional or too stoic. And therefore this is supposed to show us that his mental health is damaged. He's skipping some Senate hearings, so apparently this shows he's not up to the job.

This doesn't have anything to do with his health.

- The left and their contemptuous allies are attacking him because they thought he was a progressive. Now, they are furious that he's not singing from their religious songbook.
- He voted for a few Trump nominees.
- He had dinner with his fellow Pennsylvania U.S. Senator (Dave McCormick).
- And his most grievous sin He's the most outspoken, unapologetic Democratic defender of Israel and Jewish-Americans.

So having been criticized, and having not kowtowed to the DC Democrats, Fetterman is being taught a lesson – to scare him into "good behavior" or humiliate him so that he resigns.

Realize, too, that the same politicians, insiders, and media that once defended and are now attacking him are the very same crowd – the very same – that did this to Biden, and all of us. They needed Biden to win in 2020. They built a team to govern around him. Then they threw him aside.

Worse, they came forward in 2025 to admit that Biden probably did have issues. And, yes, we were all misled.

Now this same immoral, dishonest, contemptuous crowd dares to do it again.

The left is trying to teach Fetterman and Democratic politicians a dangerous, dastardly lesson. All voters should be watching and learning.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11-"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near.

Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."